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From the Chief Rabban
Happy Spring!  Here we are one quarter of the 
way through 2022 already. I give you greetings 
from your Potentate Bob Carlson who is still 
receiving rehabilitation at home for his voice 
issues.

So far, we have had the Hillbilly Chili Cookoff 
(Of which I personally think had very good 
choices by the judges and the people’s choice). 
I personally would like to thank everyone that 
showed up and the members who did all the 
work in putting it together and working at it.

Please check the calendar of events for future events such as the Mariners 
Cruise and the monument placement and dedication at the National 
Cemetery by the Legion of Honor. Please support all of the clubs and 
units’ events and if you’re not a member of one of them, I strongly urge 
you to join one and participate. The two things that will help you to enjoy 
being a Shriner is being active in a club or unit and driving a child to one 
of our hospitals to interacting with the children and their families. 

Speaking of Clubs and units, we will again be selling onions this year. Our 
recorder Tom Klecan will be handling the task of organizing this year’s 
onion crusade but, you have to place your orders through a club or unit.

Please support your Divan, assist them in anything that they ask of you 
and come to the Divan meetings the 2nd Monday of each month as well 
as your monthly business meetings.

And last, I want to thank the ladies of the Kheedawee Court No. 6 of 
the Ladies Oriental Shrine of Cleveland. I was invited to their annual 
installation and was greeted with the kindness and hospitality that only 
nice ladies can give you. Congratulations to Lady June Calserhead the 
new High Priestess for 2022 -2023 and know that the Nobles of Al Koran 
will be there to support you with anything that you need.

Yours in faith and for the children

Terry A. Hamilton PP
Chief Rabban
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Robert Carlson, Illustrious Potentate
Thomas Klecan P.P., Recorder

Terry Hamilton
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 Calendar of Events

April 11 – BOD/Divan Meeting
April 17 – Easter Sunday
April 18 – Monthly Business Meeting
April 18 – TAX Day

May   9 – BOD/Divan Meeting
May 16 – Monthly Business Meeting

Chief Rabban
Terry Hamilton  P.P.
C: 419 651-9720
Email: hambone1@zoominternet.net

Assistant Rabban
Bru Lewis
C: 330 242-6861
Email: brudee613@wmconnect.com

High Priest & Prophet
Michael Spisak
C: 216 225-0703
mjspisak@gmail.com

Oriental Guide 
Brandon Gould
C: 440 225-8205
Email: bmgould@live.com

Treasurer
Jay Flack
C: 440 665-1747
Email: alkorantreasurer@gmail.com

Recorder
Thomas Klecan P.P. 
C: 440 520-8101
Email: klecantom@hotmail.com
recorder@alkoranshriners.com

Divan Directory

Illustrious Potentate
Robert Carlson
C: 440 364-8001
Email: BobCarlson@Oh.RR.com
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 Mariners Log
										                   BOB STANLEY, MSA

	 At the International Association Shrine Yacht Clubs Mid-Winter Meeting in San Diego, Commodore Ronn Murphy 
P.P. was elected to be International Commodore of the I.A.S.Y.C. for the year 2022-2023.  Ronn will be installed this July 
at the Shrine Imperial Session in Minneapolis.  Ronn will be the third Al Koran Shriner to achieve this honor, following 
Bob Bodenstein P.P. in 1986-1987 and Bob Stanley in 1998-1999.

	 The letters S.T.C. has haunted everyone for the past two years.  SUBJECT TO CHANGE has recently changed the 
dates of the G.B.C.A. Boat Show, moving it closer to Spring.  Hopefully S.T.C. will not be involved with any of Al Koran 
Mariners Spring or future events.

	 As of this writing (March 4) we have word that our Illustrious Potentate Bob Carlton is making great progress from 
the stroke he suffered in January.  The Mariners wish him well with his recovery and hope he is “Back in the Saddle” in 
the very near future.

The April meeting of Al Koran Shrine will be held on Monday, April 18.  The location will be in the official call of the 
Potentate in the April Al Koran Magazine on page 2.

	 Mark your calendars for the Mariners Brunch Cruise on Sunday April 24.  The Mariners, along with Al Koran 
Shrine, L.O.S.N.A. and the Grotto will be joining the International Order of Blue Gavel (I.O.B.G.) for the Welcome 
Spring Brunch Cruise on the Nautica Queen.  We will be boarding at 1230 hours with the cruise along Cleveland’s 
shoreline commencing from 1300 hours to 1530 hours.  This year the I.O.B.G.  has reserved the entire Nautica Queen for 
the afternoon cruise.  Seating is limited to 270 people, for information concerning this cruise, contact Ronn Murphy P.P. 
at 216-702-6785.

	 The Mariners and our ladies wish the Al Koran Shriners and their ladies a Blessed Easter and Passover.  Remember, 
your place as a Shriner has made you a Guardian Angel of those children who need our help.

   God Speed!

Please join AKMYC for a

Brunch Cruise on the Nautica Queen
Sunday April 24th, 2022      1:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Boarding time is 12:00 p.m.

Adults $34.00 per person

Buffet Includes:
Fresh Fruit Compote

Mixed Greens with Dressing
Assorted Sweet Rolls, Danish, and Croissants w/ Butter & Jam

Side Salads
Chef’s Choice of Carving - Beef, Ham, or Turkey

French Toast or Waffles w/ Maple Syrup
Grilled Bacon and Sausage
Blintzes with Fruit Toppings

Home Fried Potatoes
Fluffy Scrambled Eggs

Pasta du Jour
Breast of Chicken du Jour

Desserts
Choice of Coffee, Tea, or Iced Tea

Cash Bar

For reservations contact Ronn Murphy, P.P., Commodore at: 
murphyrm2361@yahoo.com

Payment must be sent to: Jim Dettmer
12391 Corinth Ct. Strongsville, OH 44149 - jdettmer13@gmail.com

Seating is limited to 60 people. ***Sold Out in 2019***
Reservations and payment are due by April 11, 2022

Checks can be made payable to AKMYC
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  A Successful Chili Cookoff

 Hunter’s Unit
   The Hunters have been selling raffle tickets for a Springfield Hellcat 9mm pistol for the last month and right now there 
are only about 30 tickets left. We only sell 250 tickets, and if you chose not to receive the pistol you can take $500 in 
exchange. Tickets are $10 and It’s your choice.
    Don’t forget, the Salmon Derby is coming up on May12, 13, and 14. This is an open event being held on Lake Michigan, 
near Michigan City, Indiana. Contact Mike Davison at 330-608-2414 for more info and to reserve a spot on the boat.
The parade trailer is in the process of getting dressed up. New wheel bearings are being installed and then to get cleaned 
up and painted. License tags are waiting for the finishing touches. We are still meeting at the Business Office on Engle 
Rd. Look for the big red Cubesmart Storage sign on the east side of the road, about a mile north of Bagley Rd, and pull in 
the driveway.  We start between 7 and 7:30, after the Divan Meeting, on the second Monday of the month.

   Hillbilly Crooked River Clan
    On March 13th, the Al Koran Hillbillies held their Annual Chili cookoff. There were more then a dozen warming 
pots of chili, and everyone was enjoying sampling all the delicious vittles.  After all the kin folks had their fill, 
awards were handed out. The judges gave first prize to Jack Connor, followed up for second to Ron Runion, and for 
third, went to Karen Gould. We also had a Peoples Choice Award that was given to Terry Hamilton. Everyone had a 
great time and the best is, all the proceeds were donated to the Transportation Fund. A great big THANKS to all that 
helped bring this even about and especially to Jack Connor’s that has been heading this event for ever.

    It is not righten in stone, but we will be holden another initiation in the near future. It was first said we would hold 
it in April. After reviewing the date it was changed to May and then to June and back to May. I think. Stay tuned 
this is a Hillbilly Club. By the way, for those that don’t know there is a Youngstown Hillbilly Club and also one in 
Massillon. We are still meeting on the fourth Wednesday of each month except November and December. 

   We meet about 5:30 and enjoy vittles around 6:00. We are still at 9549 Highland Dr., in Brecksville. All are 
welcome. You don’t have to be a member to enjoy the vittles and company, but it would help to bring a potluck.
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(Brother from Zenobia Shriners has former Al Koran 
member family property … we all need to consider) 

Burial Plots For Sale. Twinsburg, Oh.
“Crown Hill Cemetery”, Section 37
Deeply Discounted, Call John;
H. 419-448-4882   Or  C. 419-618-1906
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  From the Recorder  
We are getting back into the swing of things here at Al Koran. The Clubs and Units are beginning to meet again, and 
have started planning their events. To all the Clubs and Units, please check out our website alkoranshriners.com, 
the Board of Directors (Divan) has been working on keeping it up to date and informative. We have propagated the 
calendar with our events; and we would like to have all the clubs and units events and meetings on there. There is 
also information on our hospitals and Imperial events as well. We welcome you input for items you would like to see 
there.

For all of you who have called in for one reason or another to stop receiving the newsletter, this may be your last one. 
I have edited the current list and have sent it on to the publisher. If you still want to get the newsletter, please call the 
office if you do not receive one next month (May). Remember there are digital copies of the newsletter on line, on the 
website. 

The newsletter is one of our more expensive features; it costs more each month than our rent. Because of the 
pandemic, and our members not meeting, and few events happening, articles and pictures for the magazine have 
dwindled. Please take, and submit, article, flyers, and especially pictures of your events so we have a magazine to 
produce. We are considering going to a quarterly issue if we cannot find enough article to fill the newsletter. 

We have resumed dinner prior to the business meeting, an email detailing what is for dinner goes out the week before 
the business meeting. Reservations are essential, and must be made, we cannot afford to order dinners on the hope 
that people will be there, and I only order enough to cover those who respond. 

The office is open most week days from 10am until 2 pm, but not always. Both Jay and I have other commitments 
and are occasionally not in the office. So if you don’t get an answer to your phone call, please leave a message and we 
will return your call when we are able, and call first before stopping by.

Summer, and parade season is approaching; parades will also be posted on the website stay tuned for more 
information.  

You can reach me by e-mail at klecantom@hotmail.com or call the office 440-546-8966 and select #1 Recorder.

Thank you.

Tom Klecan PP,  Recorder, Al Koran Shriners

 February 2022 Membership
February 1st	           859 Regular	       6 Associates
Creations	 1	 0
Restorations	 0	 0
Demits	 0	 0
Deaths	 3	 0
Suspensions	 0	 0
Resignations	 1	 0

February 28             856 Regular     6 Associates

Total Membership as of Feb. 28, 2022 .... 862 Nobles

 In Memorium

Glen Jenkins

Dick Beaver

John Larson

Elmer Rogers
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Thank You!
Robert C. Powell......................4/1/22
Joe and Rebecca Kervern.........4/1/22
William Miller.........................4/1/22
Janelle & Barb Fyfe.................4/1/22
Elmer & Judy Rogers...............6/1/22
Evelyeen Probert......................6/1/22
James and Janice Reed.............6/1/22
Paul K Peddie...........................7/1/22
Roger A. Van Norstan..............7/1/22
William K. Hopkins.................7/1/22
Charles & Barbara Bradler......7/1/22
James & Lois Parkinson..........7/1/22
Joy Arndt..................................7/1/22
Dotty Lockmiller.....................7/1/22
Ken & Beth Wiedig.................7/1/22
Bob & Nancy Stanely..............7/1/22
Erik Stanely.............................7/1/22
Clyde Zimmerman, Jr..............7/1/22
Creighton & Winnie Bradler......7/1/22

Ray & Kay Wilson...................9/1/22
Charles & Bonnie Erikson.......9/1/22
Jay & Sheila Flack...................9/1/22
Phil & Rita Welce....................9/1/22
N.R. & P.J. Melchreit...............9/1/22
Ronald M. Mills.....................10/1/22
Arthur Moore.........................10/1/22
Michael Brookins...................12/1/22
Jack & Marge Conner............11/1/22
Joe & Danelle Zemek ..............1/1/22
Richard Hoffman.....................1/1/23
Fred & Mary Freer...................1/1/23
Debbie Saiter & Fudge.............1/1/23
Larry Donavon.........................3/1/23
John Haught.............................3/1/22
Rosemary Hixenbaugh............4/1/23
Virginia Briggs........................4/1/23
Stan & Betty Updike...............4/1/23
Jim & Fran, Hazlett..................5/1/23

Ralph & Eda Thadeus..............7/1/23
Gordon Hastler.........................7/1/23
L Richard Butler....................10/1/23
Ralph & Cynthia Lindeman.....11/1/23
Dan Edgar..............................11/1/23
John & Joanne Larson............ 2/1/24
Joe and Joann Dugan.............3/13/24
Dan Frenz.................................5/1/24
Lee & Betty Pilous................12/1/24
Al Budney................................1/1/25
Sandy Angstrom......................2/1/25
Mark & Debbie Bollinger........4/1/25
Richard & Linda Saxby.........11/1/25
Gary Brookins.......................11/1/26
Scott & Jana Grim...................3/1/27
Donald & Debbie Meuser......10/1/30
Norita M Hinerman.................4/1/32

BOOSTERS	 exp. date BOOSTERS	 exp. date BOOSTERS	 exp. date

   Al Koran Boosters 
“Al Koran Boosters” help to defray the cost of publishing and mailing our magazine. To be a “Booster” 
please send a check, payable to Al Koran, for $10 per person listed to Al Koran Headquarters. Names are 
listed for one year, after which it is time to renew. Renewal dates are shown after your name.

  Lakewood Shrine Club

		   	
  Korvette News
NOBLES THE KORVETTE UNIT NEEDS YOUR HELP NOW!!!!!!!! 
Nobles as you probably know the Korvette’s are one of the primer parade units In Al Koran and the parade watchers 
are always looking for them. Nobles due to circumstances beyond anyone’s control the Korvette unit has lost a 
number of drivers. Some are hopefully short term and at least one is probably long term. Right now we only have 
4 active drivers, which is really not enough to put on a good show at a Shrine parade. So having said that, we need 
some new drivers NOW before the parade season starts. Even if you do not want to be a full time driver or do 
not have the time to be in all of the parades we could use some Nobles to be a part time drivers and help out in 2 
or 3 parades. We can teach you the basic parade maneuvers in about an hour. Not only would you be helping the 
Korvette’s, Al Koran Shrine and our special Kids. So if you can help, even in a small way, please call Director Don 
Davis 440-336-3540 or Ill. Mike Davison 330-608-2414 or myself Ill. Al Paynter 216-346-3162

Lakewood Shrine Club invites you to join us at our next get-together on Wednesday, April 13 at 6pm 
at the Cleveland Yacht Club – a beautiful venue for a great gathering of wonderful Shriners. Your first 
dinner is free, just make a reservation with Kay Stelmach at 440-655-0525.  We will be having a Pot Roast 
meal complete with salad and dessert. There is also a vegetarian option.  Sometimes we have top notch 
entertainment like at our last get-together where we had an incredible violinist who interacted great with 
our group and put on an incredible show for us. This is a first class group and a first class evening with our 
ladies, so put on your business attire and join us, and don’t forget your fez!

   								        --Mark Bollinger, President
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The Krazy Kops were out 
in full force on St. Patrick’s 
Day, bringing joy to the 
many St. Patrick’s revelers 
that waited for 3 years for 
the parade to return after 
COVID.  In true Krazy 
Kops fashion, we did not 
disappoint.  A good time 
was had by all.” 
			 
– Mike Spizak, PD, 
Secretary/Treasure

Paper Deadline!
For those of you that submit
materials for the Al Koran News:
I need your letters, ads and photos
in a timely manner, so that I can
assemble the newsletter with
enough time for artwork, layout,
printing & mailing.  
Deadline is 2nd Wednesday  
each month.
Thank You, Jay Flack.,
Editor & Publisher
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New Erie Board Member, Jack Watson

THE SEABAG 

Commodore 
James Ruby  
 
Vice Commodore 
Ronn Murphy   
 
Rear Commodore 
Gene Yee PP 
 
Fleet Captain 
Alex Vazquez  
 
 
Treasurer 
James Wertley 
 
Yeoman 
David Lane 
 
Quartermaster 
Luis Cisneros, PP PIC 

March 6, 2022 

In this issue: 
• Project introduction 

• It is Your Newsletter  

•Mid Winter in San Diego 

•Upcoming events 

International Association of Shrine Yacht Clubs 

IASYC Newsletter 
This newsletter to to get information out that you can use.  I plan to 
publish this at least once a month. To meet that goal I need your aid 
and assistance. Short articles, Interesting Ports of Call , pictures 
and anything else you wish to share with your Brother Nobles 
Family and Friends. 

Front Row:  Noble James Wertley, Sir Peter Krickhuhn Potentate Al Bahr Shrine, International 
Commodore James Ruby, IASYC, PP; Noble Bob Lakosil Vice Commodore Al Bahr Yacht Club 

Back Row: Noble Alfonso Martinez; Noble Daniel Smith, Noble Luis Cisneros PP, PIC; Noble Alex 
Vazquez; Noble Ronn Murphy PP; Noble David Lane; Noble Ray Derochers PIC; Noble Ronald 
Swanson  

Link to Photos from the Conference 

https://1drv.ms/u/s!AmZGJ31vzQ_pu0N0_NQoZb7c9cBb?e=2D2IWG 
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Great Lakes Shrine Association Legion of Honor 47th Annual Meeting 

August 24-28, 2022 

DoubleTree by Hilton Hotel Cleveland-Independence 

The GLSA-LOH 2022 Convention will still be held in Cleveland-Independence Ohio Aug.24-28 2022. 

Most of you know that our GLSA-LOH Commander Ill . Sir Wayne Angstrom and ist Lt Commander 
Greg Towsley have departed this earth. 

Joe Bartley, 2nd Lt Commander, will move up to Commander. 
Joe is from Ansar Shrine in Springfield, Illinois. 

Since Wayne had completed all of the planning, including a signed hotel contract, it was decided it 
would be best for GLSA-LOH to proceed with Cleveland as the Convention city. 

An updated registration form is available. Please return to Jack Conner, 33664 Reserve Way, Avon, 
Ohio 44011, Cell: 440-590-5260 Email: jacmar@jeconner.com. 

The Doubletree by Hilton, 6200 Quarry Lane, Independence OH. 44361 is our Convention meeting 
center. Room rate will be $119.00 plus 17.5% tax for $139.82. Breakfast is included for each guest. 
You need to make your own room reservations by calling the hotel, 855-610-8733, and ask for GLSA­
LOH room block. Rooms need to be reserved no later than Aug. 10, 2022. Hotel booking link 
https.;

1
//grou p.dou bletree .com/ sgz42 

Wednesday, Aug. 24th will begin the Convention, and registration will be in lobby of hotel. 
Thursday, Aug. 25th A bus tour of Cleveland will be offered and a stop for lunch. Executive meeting in 
the afternoon. 
Friday, Aug. 26th opening ceremony, and traditional separate Ladies and Nobles luncheons. 
Saturday, Aug. 27th Business meeting, Nobles and Ladies luncheon, ending of the convention with the 
installation Banquet. 
Sunday, Aug.28th Have a safe trip home. 

This will be a very special Convention, where we will honor Commanders Wayne and Greg, for all their 
contributions to our GLSA-LOH. I hope everyone will make every effort to attend this Convention. 

Jack Conner PP Adjutant 
And I think Director General for Convention 
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